

WICHITA HIGH SCHOOL NORTH O. E. Bonecutter, Principal Wichita, Kansas

April 8, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allan Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allan:

I am afraid George may have overstated the significance of a Mr. Adams' visit to us last week. Mr. Adams stated that he represented the faculty committee on athletics from Oklahoma University. He stated he was in Wichita for the express purpose of finding the conditions under which some of our North High School boys made a trip to Oklahoma University after the football season was concluded.

I assure you that I have been in no way embarrassed by his visit. It is my understanding that
the boys have been invited to come to Oklahoma
University, that their parents gave their consent
and on this basis we gave our permission for them
to be gone from North High School.

While I, too, would like to see Kansas boys attend our own schools, as far as I am concerned it is still the responsibility of parents to determine where they shall attend. I am sure you will agree with this angle.

I shall be very happy to talk with you any time that you may be in Wichita, and again assure you that I feel in no way imposed upon.

Sincerely yours,

PHG: RJ